
 

 

 

South Harringay School 
Pemberton Road 

London 
N4 1BA 

T. 020 8340 2757 
E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk 

 

 

Saturday, 2nd January 2021 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

As you have likely heard by now, within hours of my last writing to you, the 

Government has changed its decision regarding Haringey primary schools 

reopening next week.  

 

This means that our school will be open only to vulnerable children, and the children 

of key workers, from Wednesday, 6th January through to Friday, 15th January. You 

can find the criteria for both of these categories by clicking here.  

 

We are currently experiencing some staffing limitations, as some members of staff 

have tested positive, and others are self-isolating. So, we would ask if you have the 

ability to keep your child/ren at home please do so. 

 

In two parent/carer households we expect that both meet the criteria to gain a place 

for your child. While we empathise with the difficulty for all workers when children 

are at home, we need to keep the number of children in school to a minimum.    

 

Our online learning will launch on Wednesday 6th January via Google Classroom. 

We ask that you attempt to login to your child/ren’s Google Classroom account 

before Wednesday 5th and, as in the past, please contact us via email if you are 

having any difficulties accessing your child’s online learning. You can do so by 

emailing the school’s admin: admin@shsharingey.co.uk 

 

Children coming into school will also be using the online learning content. When 

possible, children will be in year group bubbles. However, staffing limits may mean 

we need to create larger bubbles at times.  

 

The bubbles will run from 8:45am – 4pm daily. There will be no breakfast clubs or 

after school clubs during this period.  

 

To secure a place for child please email (admin@shsharingey.co.uk) ASAP providing 

the following information:  

 



 

 

• Your child’s name and class 

• The days of the week you would like them to attend 

 

We will need you to provide proof for your employment (for both parents/careers 

where applicable). You can send this via email, or bring it with you on the first 

morning of dropping your child off.  

 

If you previously provided evidence during the last round of key worker provision 

you do not need to send the evidence again.  

 

We will write you confirming your child’s place by Tuesday, 5th January.  

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Ian Scotchbrook 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 


